 Faculty Senate Meeting 

Minutes 

December 3, 2012
Please email corrections to Faculty.Senate@nau.edu  
I. Call to order/ Acceptance of Agenda:


       


                   
    Allen Reich
Faculty Senate President Allen Reich called the meeting of the NAU Faculty Senate (FS) to order in the Kaibab Room of the Student Union at 3:00pm.

Members Present:  Sara Aleman, Shadow Armfield, Charlie Balch (appeared electronically), Natalie Cawood, Bill Culbertson, Joyce DeVoss (appeared electronically), Chris Downum, Kate Ellis, Heidi Fogelberg, Pam Foti, Kathleen Ganley (appeared electronically), Ro Haddon, John Haeger*, Susan Harris, Ryan Holder, Lenka Hospodka, Laura Huenneke*, Gae Johnson, Bob Kilpatrick, Astrid Klocke, Ellen Larson, Rich Lei, Louie Lockard (for Karen Sealander), Rich McNeill, Phillip Mlsna, Ricardo Pereira, Pat Peterson (appeared electronically), Jennifer Prior, Deborah Raymond, Allen Reich, Vicki Ross, Nando Schellen, Aaron Devine for Erik Schiefer, Claire Schonaerts (appeared electronically), Edward Smaglik, Cathy Small, Sammy Smart, Rick Stamer, Julie Swann, Walter Vannette, David Williams, Gerald Wood, and J. Allen Woodman.  
Members Absent:  TS Amer, Jonathan Bergeron, Michael Costelloe, Stephen Dunn, Larry Mohrweis, Ishmael Munene, Pin Ng, Linda Robyn, Veronica Perez Rodriguez, Allen Saunders, Andrea Thode, Kathleen Timbers, Octaviana Trujillo, and Ric Wiggal. (*indicates ex officio members) 
Others present: Cyndi Banks, David Camacho, Dan Kain, Marc Levy, Eileen Mahoney, Pam Powell, and Karen Pugliesi. 
Faculty Senate President, Allen Reich presented the agenda for approval.  The agenda was approved.     
II. Approval of Minutes









  
 Allen Reich
The minutes of the November 5th senate meeting were presented.  A motion to approve the minutes was made and seconded.  The motion passed. 

III. Faculty Senate President’s Report      


         


                   
  Allen Reich
Allen reported on the following: 

· The NAU Police department will present material at the January FS meeting.
· The FSEC continues to work on the shared governance document.  The final draft will be presented after the first of the year.
· The FSEC will work on determining the number of faculty in each voting unit to ensure the correct number of senators assigned to each unit is correct.
· Work is underway across campus on NAU’s strategic plan.  Faculty involvement is vital and all are encouraged to participate.  The website to participate is: www.plannau.com. 

· There is discussion underway regarding the use of a limited number of designated faculty for hooding at graduation to speed up the process. 
IV. FS Committee and Council Reports        




      
     Committee/Council Chairs

No reports.    

V. Academic Standards Committee Bylaws  



            Eileen Mahoney/Pam Powell/Pam Foti
The Academic Standards Committee (ASC) Chair Pam Powell and Administrative Representative Eileen Mahoney, presented the final draft of the ASC bylaws.  The bylaws have been under review for the past year in consultation with the FSEC.  They have worked to update and expand the bylaws to allow for changes to the charges of the ASC and improve the efficacy of the ASC.  There was a brief overview of the changes addressed and after discussion a motion was made to approve the ASC Bylaws.  The motion passed.   It was noted that the membership may change to accommodate any new voting units which are added to the senate membership specifically, the University College.  If this happens the changes will not need to be reviewed by the Senate. 

VI. Liberal Studies Course in Personalized Learning Program


    

                 Ro Haddon

Ro Haddon, Chair of the Liberal Studies Committee (LSC) presented an LSC position statement after review of the personalized learning programs as they relate to the liberal studies curriculum.  The LSC is exercising its jurisdiction and responsibility to review and approve the liberal studies curriculum of the personalized learning degree programs.  The Senate voiced support for the LSC’s efforts in this area.
VII. Council on Learning 



    




      
Astrid Klocke
Astrid Klocke, member of the Chair of the Council on Learning (CoL), presented a report regarding the articulation of assessment and curriculum (previously distributed as an informational item).  The FSEC has endorsed the proposals within this report and will report back to the Senate once the plan has been finalized.  The CoL invites anyone who wishes to participate in this process to contact her or any other member of the CoL.       
VIII. Learning Outcomes







   
         Astrid Klocke/Bruce Fox
Astrid distributed information on learning outcomes and discussed the key components.  Discussion followed.  A motion was made and seconded to conceptually approve the idea of learning outcomes with the understanding that as we develop the concepts the language may change from what has been presented today.  The motion passed.  
IX. Global Learning Initiative Update 






       Gerald Wood/Rod Parnell
Gerald Wood, Chair of the Council on Learning, noted that NAU was recently recognized for its globalization efforts on campus.  He next referenced a report from Rod Parnell Chair of the Academic Sustainability Programs Steering Committee (ASPSC) included in today’s materials.  The ASPSC have suggested three changes to the Global Learning Initiative resolution approved in 2010.  The changes suggested are: 1) change the term “environmental sustainability” to “sustainability of human and natural systems” throughout the document; 2) on page 3 change a sentence to now read “Students will also acquire an understanding of the range of perspectives (e.g. ethical, economic, historical, political, social, ecological) on the sustainability of human and natural systems,”; and 3) on page 6, under examples of sustainability concepts add environmental justice and climate change.  A motion was passed to approve the proposed changes with one no vote.

X. Report from the President 









  John Haeger
President Haeger made the following announcement.  March 4, 2013 there will be a retreat which will focus on technology in education.  This will include talk of the budget and interest in pursuing more research buildings in order to keep pace with the goals on research ABOR has required.   

XI. Report from the Provost 



          

     


      Laura Huenneke e Provost Huenneke presented the following: 
· The proposed faculty compensation program is moving forward and implementation of the pay raises is set for the first paycheck in January 2013.  
· ABOR’s Academic Affairs Committee (AAC) will meet December 5th prior to the ABOR meeting.  The AAC has asked that the universities enlighten them as to how online instruction functions.  NAU will address our programs at this meeting with a brief electronic tour of its online courses.
· NAU continues to work on revision of the strategic plan.  There are many opportunities for faculty to be involved in the process.  The timeframe for completion of the process is likely to go through the spring semester.  However, this may be modified depending on any changes ABOR may make to its strategic plan which is also being reviewed.  
· Leadership day will take place in January.
XII. Old Business/New Business Items/Announcements                


    

  Allen Reich
No old or new business was brought forward.       

XIII. Adjourn 






     


      

   Allen Reich
There being no further business, a Motion was made and seconded to adjourn.  The motion passed unanimously.  The meeting adjourned at 4:30pm.  
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